Bath Town Board Meeting
Regular Meeting
Date and Time:              November 13, 2023                                                  7:00PM
Place:			Town Board Room				Municipal Building
Present:			Supervisor, Ronald Smith, Councilpersons, John Lysyczyn, William Glosick, Hal  
			Bailey, Michael Palermo, Town Attorney, Jeffrey Squires 
Also Present:		Planning Board Chairman, James Hopkins, Highway Superintendent, Alan 
			Trenchard, County Legislator Kelly Fitzpatrick, County Legislator Elect, 
			Nicholas Pelham, DCO, Carl Tuttle, Town Supervisor Elect, Joshua Buck, 
List of Public Attached.

Supervisor Ronald Smith opened the meeting of the Bath Town Board with the Pledge of Allegiance to the flag.
Motion made by Councilperson Bailey, seconded by Councilperson Glosick to approve minutes from meetings on October 10, 2023, October 19, 2023, and November 2, 2023. 
Adopted:		Councilperson Glosick		Aye
			Councilperson Bailey		Aye
			Councilperson Palermo		Aye
			Councilperson Lysyczyn	Aye
			Supervisor Smith		Aye

New Business:


Motion made by Councilperson Lysyczyn, seconded by Councilperson Bailey to accept the Supervisors Report for October, 2023
Adopted:		Councilperson Glosick		Aye
			Councilperson Bailey		Aye
			Councilperson Palermo		Aye
			Councilperson Lysyczyn	Aye
			Supervisor Smith		Aye


Resolution #23-108
Motion made by Councilperson Bailey, seconded by Councilperson Glosick to transfer funds from A-2590 Landfill Fees to account A-1410.4 Town Clerk Contractual in the amount of $150.00.
Adopted:		Councilperson Glosick		Aye
			Councilperson Bailey		Aye
			Councilperson Palermo		Aye
			Councilperson Lysyczyn	Aye
			Supervisor Smith		Aye

Resolution #23-109
Motion made by Councilperson Bailey, seconded by Councilperson Palermo to transfer funds from A-1990.4 Contingent to A-3510.4 Dog Control Contractual in the amount of $2500.00.
Adopted:		Councilperson Glosick		Aye
			Councilperson Bailey		Aye
			Councilperson Palermo		Aye
			Councilperson Lysyczyn	Aye
			Supervisor Smith		Aye

Supervisor Smith reported that the Town of Bath Policies are in the Town Clerk’s office for public review ahead of the Reorganizational Meeting in January 2024



Resolution #23-110
Motion made by Councilperson Lysyczyn, seconded by Councilperson Palermo to accept the Town of Bath Budget for 2024.
Adopted:		Councilperson Glosick		Aye
			Councilperson Bailey		Aye
			Councilperson Palermo		Aye
			Councilperson Lysyczyn	Aye
			Supervisor Smith		Aye

Resolution #23-110
Motion made by Councilperson Bailey, seconded by Councilperson Palermo to pay the Bookkeeper, Jill Cermak the Budget Officer’s Salary.
Adopted:		Councilperson Glosick		Aye
			Councilperson Bailey		Aye
			Councilperson Palermo		Aye
			Councilperson Lysyczyn	Aye
			Supervisor Smith		Aye
Resolution #23-111
Motion made by Councilperson Bailey, seconded by Councilperson Lysyczyn to raise the Senior Citizens Exemption effective September 2024 to match the percentage of exemption of Steuben County.
Adopted:		Councilperson Glosick		Aye
			Councilperson Bailey		Aye
			Councilperson Palermo		Aye
			Councilperson Lysyczyn	Aye
			Supervisor Smith		Aye

Supervisor Smith gave notice that the part time Account Clerk Deb Bowers gave her resignation notice to the Town of Bath.

Department Reports:

 Planning Board:	Planning Board Chairperson James Hopkins gave the Planning Board report. He noted that there were no public at the November Planning Board meeting. It was a short meeting.

Code Enforcement:	Councilperson Lysyczyn gave the Code Officer’s report. 

Highway:		Highway Superintendent Alan Trenchard gave the Highway Department report. In Savona, on State Route 226 where the Town has stored the Loader, it has been recently discovered that it is not owned by Steuben County, it is owned by New York State. The Town of Bath has permission to continue to store the Loader there under the condition that the electric bill must be under the Town of Bath. 
Resolution #23-112
Motion made by Councilperson Lysyczyn, seconded by Councilperson Bailey, to restore and maintain electric service in Savona, on State Route 226 for the use of the Highway Department.
Adopted:		Councilperson Glosick		Aye
			Councilperson Bailey		Aye
			Councilperson Palermo		Aye
			Councilperson Lysyczyn	Aye
			Supervisor Smith		Aye

			Highway Superintendent Alan Trenchard informed the Town Board that he has found a new hire for the Highway Department. 
Resolution #23-113
Motion made by Councilperson Lysyczyn, seconded by Councilperson Palermo to hire Brian Larson for the Town of Bath Highway Department.
Adopted:		Councilperson Glosick		Aye
			Councilperson Bailey		Aye
			Councilperson Palermo		Aye
			Councilperson Lysyczyn	Aye
			Supervisor Smith		Aye

Dog Control:		Councilperson Bailey gave the Dog Control report. 

Town Attorney:		Jeffrey Squires gave an update on the Tax cases that he traveled to Rochester to handle. He reported that there are 9 cases. While in Rochester last Monday, three were settled, and one was withdrawn, he thinks that another one will be dismissed because it was not filed correctly. That leaves four that need to be settled.

Village of Bath:		Village Trustee Mark Bardeen gave the Village of Bath report. He reported that the Village has received the application for the grant. The grant writer had some questions about the paperwork and it has been resolved. The grant will be filed before it is due to be filed. The Village should know something by February. The Grant will save the Town of Bath and the Village of Bath a lot of money.

Village of Savona:	Councilperson Bailey gave the Village of Savona report. 	There will be a leaf pick up on November 17, 2023. All hydrants have been flushed recently.

Steuben County Legislature:	Steuben County Legislator Kelly Fitzpatrick gave the report for the County. On November 14, 2023 there will be a presentation of the budget, there will be a 1 to a 1.5 percent tax increase with some localities noting that their tax rate per 1000 have gone down based on the changes and valuations of property. The County has also been working on the changes with EMS. They have hired an EMS coordinator and are now working on providing a level of Emergency Medical Service. Assets that are already in the County will be utilized to staff some part time people and station individuals where there is an assessed need and will be deployed from there to where they are needed. The County is also providing for reimbursement for individuals that take the EMT training and pass it, and a reimbursement for EMT’s when they must recertify. 

Board Assignments: 

Ronald Smith:

Resolution #23-114
Motion made by Councilperson Bailey, seconded by Councilperson Lysyczyn to have a full-scale audit of the Town of Bath financials due to the change in Town Supervisor.
Adopted:		Councilperson Glosick		Aye		
			Councilperson Bailey		Aye
			Councilperson Palermo		Aye
			Councilperson Lysyczyn	Aye
			Supervisor Smith		Aye

William Glosick:	Councilperson Glosick warns residents to continue to watch for deer and other wildlife to stay safe.

John Lysyczyn:		Councilperson Lysyczyn reported that there was a Sewer Meeting on November 2, 2023. That meeting was to discuss lift pumps and grinder pumps locations including easements. The informational meeting has been moved to December 2023. It will be announced at the December 2023 Town Board Meeting. Cards will be sent out to residents in the district. They still plan to go out to bid in April 2024. Regarding the Waste Management Project, the Board is anxiously waiting to see if there are any changes from the EPA and DEC. The Board has discussed options of hiring a consultant to investigate and talk to DEC and set up a testing schedule and anything else that comes up.

Hal Bailey:		Councilperson Bailey had nothing else to add to his earlier report on the Village of Savona.

Michael Palermo:	Councilperson Palermo spoke with Dana Robinson, the Kanona Fire Chief, and said only thing going on is some mutual aid between Bath and Savona. John Lysyczyn mentioned that there was a very good Turkey Dinner on Saturday and had a line from the fire hall to the post office.

Resolution #23-115
Motion made by Councilperson Bailey, seconded by Councilperson Lysyczyn to pay all audited claims against the Town of Bath as follows
Adopted:		Councilperson Glosick		Aye
			Councilperson Bailey		Aye
			Councilperson Palermo		Aye
			Councilperson Lysyczyn	Aye
			Supervisor Smith		Aye

October 2023
Fund:			Claim:			Abstract:			Amount:
A			239			19				$21,538
					          November 2023
Fund:			Claim:			Abstract:			Amount:
A			240-269		20				$77,471.35
B			72-76			14				$5,881.74
DA			157-172		11				$32,533.92
DB			158-170		16				$132,462.28
H			10			3				$88,946.04
SF			9			7				$123,485.50
SL			21			11				$416.73
GRAND TOTAL:								$482,735.56

Town Clerk informed the Board that Tori McGlynn was selected as Deputy Town Clerk and asked for a motion to appoint her as Deputy Registrar.
Resolution #23-116
Motion made by Councilperson Bailey, seconded by Councilperson Palermo to appoint Tori McGlynn as Deputy Registrar. Term to begin November 13, 2023 and expires December 31, 2024.
Adopted:		Councilperson Glosick		Aye
			Councilperson Bailey		Aye
			Councilperson Palermo		Aye
			Councilperson Lysyczyn	Aye
			Supervisor Smith		Aye

Public Comment:

Town residents are still upset about the spreading of sludge in the Town of Bath. Casella has not spread any bio-solids this year and have no plans to spread any this year. At this time Casella plans to start spreading bio-solids next Spring.
There was also some question as to why Cornell-Cooperative Extension has decided to pull out of the Steuben County Fair. Steuben County Legislator Nicholas Pelham stated that there will still be animals at the fair and they are starting a Junior Ag program. 

Motion made by Councilperson Baily, seconded by Councilperson Lysyczyn to adjourn the meeting at 7:36PM.
Passed Unanimously









										Respectfully Submitted,
											Terra Thorpe
										           Bath Town Clerk








 

                                             
